
PAVING OF TOWN HOUSE & PILGRIM CHURCH LOT TAKES PLACE THIS JUNE 26-28TH   
 
Town House Lot work is going to start Wednesday, the 26th.  In order to properly address the issues with 
the lot, the lot is going to be reclaimed.  Reclaiming grinds the asphalt into the base creating a gravel 
surface.  That material has to be compacted and graded.  The equipment is large and no cars can be in the 
lot during that time.   

o This work will likely take Wednesday & Thursday and possibly Friday.   
o There will be access to the Food Pantry from the St. Mark’s Street driveway on Friday 

morning 
o Otherwise access to the lot will be blocked with barrels or barriers, temporary directional 

signs will be put up for residents. 
 
I have contacted some of the surrounding lots to get permission to park in them.   

o There will be some parking spots available along the Fay School side of the St. Mark’s 
Church lot.  I suggest that these spots be for any employees/visitors with walking issues, 
anyone with mobility issues trying to access the Pilgrim Church and for residents doing 
business at the Town House or Pilgrim Church.   

o St. Mark’s School’s gravel lot next to the Library will also have a couple of spaces.   
o Please only park where there are stakes labelled with town house on them, St. Mark’s 

School and St. Mark’s Church both have construction and events during that time 
frame.    

o There will be no access to the green mailbox during this period [except in the evening] 
 
For the heartiest employees/visitors don’t forget there is parking at the Library, Woodward School and the 
Senior Center.   
 

o Wheelchair accessibility will be difficult during this time, although this shouldn’t be a 
problem at the Pilgrim Church.  The Town will have to work with residents using 
wheelchairs on a case by case basis.  Please contact the Selectmen’s Office at 508-485-
0710 in advance if you require assistance in any way or email 
selectmen@southboroughma.com 

 
PLEASE WATCH YOUR STEP AND ENSURE THAT THE CONTRACTOR IS AWARE OF 
YOUR PRESENCE IF YOU ARE WALKING IN THE WORK AREA. 
 

• The equipment from the Main Street work will be moved by Wednesday, it will likely be on the 
grass next to the old Flagg School.  However, if there is space there, people can park on that grass 
as well. 

• The contractor will pave binder on the lot on Saturday, or Friday if the grading is 
complete.  Access to the Food Pantry will be open on Friday regardless of the work being done.   

• There will be no work on Sunday.   
• The lot will be accessible each evening and shouldn’t affect night activities or meetings. 

 
There will be spots of work, berm installation and structure raising, during the week of July 4th.  The lot 
will be open during that time, there will be some parking spaces blocked temporarily during the work that 
week.  However, residents and employees will be able to park in the lot throughout the day. 
 
The wearing course of asphalt will likely be installed the week of July 8th.   

o We would like to have the lot empty for that work.   
o Since the paving work is weather dependent, a notification will be sent out pinpointing 

the date when one is chosen. 
 
Thank you for your patience and cooperation. 
 
Karen Galligan, DPW Superintendent 


